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Industrial Action 
Many staff members have indicated their intention to take industrial 
action on Friday. They have indicated that they wish to withdraw 
their services for half a day is response to what they believe is the 
State Government’s chronic under funding of education in Victoria.  
 
Teachers in Victoria are the lowest paid in Australia. This issue has 
an impact on attracting and retaining good people to the profession. 
Salaries make up more than 80% of our daily costs. The Federal 
Government currently funds 60% of the College’s operating costs but 
the State Government share has shrunk from 25% to less than 20%. 
Representations to the State Government appear to have fallen on 
deaf ears. 
 
On Friday March 7 some staff will be unavailable for classes in the 
afternoon between 1.50 and 3.30pm. Given that the majority of these 
staff would be teaching in the Junior School and Middle School at 
that time, classes for the Junior and Middle Schools will be cancelled 
from 1.50pm and students will be dismissed. Staff freed up from 
these cancelled classes will cover those few classes in the Senior 
School where staff are choosing to withdraw their services. 
 
The Kelty Resource Centre will be available for supervised study for 
any students who choose or need to remain at school until the normal 
end of the day.  
 
Part of the platform of the Victorian Independent Education Union is 
the perceived lack of representation of authorities in Catholic 
Education to press this issue with the State Government. I make the 
point that this under funding has been a problem for many, many 
years, regardless of the party in power in Victoria. Perhaps each of 
our families could make their concerns known to local elected State 
representatives, all of whom now belong to Mr Brumby’s 
Government. 
 
McNeil Cup 
Congratulations to Shaun Lyle for his win in the McNeil Cup and 
Mitch Phelps for his win over Mitchell Taylor in the all-SPC Junior 
Boys Tennis Cup. 
 
Rowing 
Congratulations to the Rowers for their performance in the Scotch 
Mercantile Regatta in Melbourne. We wish the 1st and 2nd Crews well 
in the National titles in Penrith this week. 
 
Cricket 
Congratulations to the Cricketers for their dazzling efforts in the 
BAS First XI Grand Final to emulate the Second XI in taking out the 
Premiership. The match was set up by resolute batting by Mathew 
Begbie and partnered by Tom Frawley. The bowlers were then 

accurate and tight. A fine effort. Well done especially to Damian 
McKee for his great work with the squad throughout the season.  
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Casual Clothes day 
 
On Thursday, March 6 the Year 12 Student Council ran a casual 
clothes day to raise funds for an Edmund Rice school in Kenya, 
Embul bul, which is run by Br Laurie Collins, former Headmaster of 
St Patrick’s College. A number of staff and Old Collegians from St 
Patrick’s have been to the school in recent years as volunteers; 
during the up-coming holidays Mrs Taylor and Mrs McLennan will 
travel with staff from other EREA schools as well as Mr Mark Walsh 
(formerly the Director of Mission at SPC).  
 
The Student Council agreed unanimously that it would be good for 
our staff to take some money with them to contribute to the work of 
Embul bul. I thank the boys across the year levels for their support of 
the casual clothes day and of Embul bul. I wish Mrs Taylor and Mrs 
McLennan a safe journey to Kenya and we look forward to hearing 
from them about their experiences upon their return.  
 
St Patrick’s Day Mass and Assembly 
 
Next Friday the College will gather to celebrate St Patrick’s Day. 
This is one of the major celebrations on the calendar for the College 
and we welcome back to the College large numbers of Old 
Collegians, friends and parents. The Mass will commence in the 
O’Malley Sports Centre at 11:30am and will finish by 12:45pm. 
Parents are most welcome to attend and if you choose to do so, 
please arrive at the O’Malley Sports Centre in time to be seated 
before the Mass commences.  
 
Term Two dates 
I would like to clarify the term dates for boys in Term Two: 
 
Monday April 7     Classes commence for all students 
Thursday April 24     No classes: Parent-Student-Teacher Interviews 
Friday June 20     Term II finishes 
 
Term Two classes will finish on Friday 20 June for all boys; boys in 
Year 10 will undertake Work Experience placements commencing 
the week of June 23. 
 
Term Three will commence for all students on Tuesday July 15. 
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Lions Youth of the Year 
Ms Victoria Moore 
 
Lions Youth of the Year is a quest run by the Lions Club 
International. Its main aim is to find and recognise students who have 
taken part and excelled in various areas of school and community 
life. Participants are assessed in two ways: eighty percent of their 
final score is derived from an interview, with the remaining twenty 
percent from two gruelling impromptu speeches and a prepared 
speech. Local clubs in the Ballarat region held the first round over 
two weeks. 
 
Liam O’Riley, Jack Ferguson, Thomas McKinnon and Stephen Kirby 
chose to represent both themselves and the College. All four students 
competed in a fine manner, doing themselves and the College very 
proud.  
 
Jack Ferguson, who spoke on Poverty, and Liam O’Riley, on Chile 
1973 were awarded the public speaking award. Thomas McKinnon 
spoke on whether the sporting world has gone soft, and received a 
high commendation, being awarded runner-up for his efforts. 
Stephen Kirby spoke on a topic close to his heart, that being the 
inequality of pay for teachers. He was successful in all aspects, 
gaining the overall award and will now move onto the next round of 
the competition.  
 
We wish to thank the Buninyong, Haddon, Sebastopol and 
Wendouree Clubs for inviting our students to compete. We also 
thank the students and their parents for participating in this Quest and 
wish Stephen well for the next round. 
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The Symbol of the Cross 
 
As we continue our journey through Lent it is salutary to reflect upon 
the theology of the Cross. The College Crest uses this as its dominant 
symbol and we are currently ordering new crucifixes for the 
buildings to be blessed on St Patrick’s Day. Why do we place this 
symbol in every classroom and surround our chapel with multiple 
images of the death of Christ? It is because this event, coupled with 
his resurrection from the tomb, forms the basis of our belief in a God 
who saves. What is a contemporary comprehensive theology of the 
Cross? 
 
To assist me in this search I was helped by reading the Religious 
Education publication Living Light (2002) and its exploration of 
themes that underpin the theology of the Cross. These four elements 
transcend the varying cultural and religious expressions of the death 
of Christ we find in literature and art. 
 
Firstly the Cross is a symbol of God’s vulnerable power. What a 
metaphor! Strength and fragility together. God’s acceptance of 
suffering as a powerful gesture. The cross is a symbol of God’s 
complete identification with human suffering. We know that Jesus is 
fully divine and fully human and in his death he proved his real, 
authentic association with humankind. If Christ did not die then 
suffering millions throughout the centuries could assert that God 
does not know our pain. The most accessible theme of the Cross is 
simple: God’s total identification with human kind. God suffered as 
we do. 
 

The second component of a theology of the Cross is the recognition 
that God resists evil. Though an unjust sentence was passed upon 
him Jesus did not resort to evil in order to vindicate himself, he 
mutely accepted his suffering. Any cursory reading of people’s 
history will furnish you with many examples of people who are 
unjustly charged with an offence. God shows peaceful solidarity with 
all oppressed people in the crucifixion and models a resistance to 
retaliation and hurt. Jesus was the victim of a false judgement but 
neither resorted to payback, nor evil as a response. 
 
The third component of the symbolic power of the Cross is the 
interpretative key the image offers. By virtue of the Cross we can 
grasp the concept that by dying to egoism I can give birth to my true 
self. I can become free and bear witness to God’s truth and love by 
placing myself last. The Cross is the symbol of a life-long plan to die 
to one’s own ego. Such a faith-filled decision will give birth to one’s 
true self. Once we have offered our lives to God we can bear freedom 
for truth and love. The key to life is found in the mystery of dying to 
one’s self. 
 
The final element in an understanding of the cross is that it teaches 
Christians the unswerving commitment to love of neighbour. This is 
not merely self sacrifice but a steadfast care for those around us. 
Wearing a cross or praying the classroom prayer before a crucifix 
should remind us that our conformation to Christ, begun at our 
baptism, demands a daily love of others. 
 
So as we read different accounts of the crucifixion in the Gospel, 
trace the development of the Church’s Tradition and view ancient 
and current artistic works we remember that the constants don’t 
change. In the death of Christ we note God’s identification with 
suffering, God’s resistance of evil, God’s message to die to one’s self 
and God’s example of mutual love. These never change.  
 
At St Patrick’s College Ballarat we commence every day, each 
Religious Education class and every assembly with the sign of the 
cross. Students and Staff are presented with medallions depicting the 
College crest that has as its foremost symbol the cross of Christ. 
During this Lenten season it behoves us all to reflect upon the 
significance of this ancient image. 
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Labour Day Holiday – March 10 
 
Monday, March 10 is the State Labour Day holiday. The College will 
be closed on this day. 
  
Year 10 Retreat/OHS/DAT/Leadership Days 
 
All Year 10 students will be involved in a three day rotation of 
events starting on Tuesday March 11.  Classes will operate in ‘threes’ 
and students will spend one day on Retreat, another undertaking the 
DAT (a diagnostic test used in VCE subject selection counselling 
later in the year) and another completing OH&S Certificates on-line 
that are required for Work Experience in Term 3. All boys will also 
be presented with Career information and a session based around 
Personal Development and Leadership. With the importance of each 
of these events it is essential that Year 10 boys attend each day of the 
rotation. VET students are required to attend school on all of these 
days.  
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Parents of Year 10 students will have received a letter outlining 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of next week, as students rotate 
through the Differential Aptitude Tests, attend a Retreat and 
undertake some workshops on Occupational Health and Safety, 
Careers and Leadership. Some tables are included below to cover the 
possibility that this information has not yet reached home. 
 

 
Tuesday March 11 
Report to required area by 9am; there is no Pastoral Care session 
Tuesday morning. 
 
Classes Activity One 

9am 
Activity Two Activity Three 

10A DAT –WIL 101 DAT (Start 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 
2pm) 

10B DAT –WIL 102 DAT (starts 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 
2pm) 

10C DAT –WIL 103 DAT (starts 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 
2pm) 

10D Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

10E Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

10F Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

10G OHS - HEA 003 Leadership – 
WIL 109 
(starts 11:05) 

Career Voyage – 
 HEA 004 (starts 
1:40) 

10H Leadership - 
WIL 109 

Career Voyage –  
HEA 004 (starts 
11:05) 

OHS – HEA 003 
(starts 1:40) 

10I Career Voyage –  
HEA 004 

OHS – HEA 003 
(starts 11:05) 

Leadership – 
WIL 109 (starts 
1:40) 

 
Wednesday March 12 
Attend Pastoral Care then report to required area at 9am 
 
Classes Activity One – 

9am 
Activity Two Activity Three 

10A Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

10B Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

10C Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

10D OHS - HEA 003 Leadership – WIL 
109 
(starts 11:05) 

Career Voyage – 
 HEA 004 (starts 
1:40) 

10E Leadership - WIL 
109 

Career Voyage –  
HEA 004 (starts 
11:05) 

OHS – HEA 003 
(starts 1:40) 

10F Career Voyage –  
HEA 004 

OHS – HEA 003 
(starts 11:05) 

Leadership – WIL 
109 (starts 1:40) 

10G DAT –WIL 101 DAT (starts 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 2pm) 

10H DAT –WIL 102 DAT (starts 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 2pm) 

10I DAT –WIL 103 DAT (starts 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 2pm) 

 
Thursday March 13 
(Attend Pastoral Care then report to required area at 9am) 
 
 
Classes Activity One – 

9am 
Activity Two Activity Three 

10A OHS - HEA 
003 

Leadership – 
WIL 109 
(starts 11:05) 

Career Voyage 
– 
 HEA 004 
(starts 1:40) 

10B Leadership - 
WIL 109 

Career Voyage 
–  
HEA 004 (starts 
11:05) 

OHS – HEA 
003 
(starts 1:40) 

10C Career Voyage 
–  
HEA 004 

OHS – HEA 
003 
(starts 11:05) 

Leadership – 
WIL 109 (starts 
1:40) 

10D DAT –WIL 101 DAT (starts 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 
2pm) 

10E DAT –WIL 102 DAT (starts 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 
2pm) 

10F DAT –WIL 103 DAT (starts 
10:55) 

DAT (starts 
2pm) 

10G Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

10H Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

10I Retreat (meet at 
canteen) 

Retreat Retreat 

 
 
Edmund Rice Awards are presented to students displaying 
positive behaviours in line with the charism of Blessed Edmund 
Rice. 
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 Required 
Items 

Clothing Lunch 

Retreat Pen Casual 
Clothes 

Bring all 
food and 
drink 

DAT Pencil and 
eraser 

Uniform Access to 
canteen 

OH&S/Careers/Leadership Pen and 
planner 

Uniform Access to 
canteen 



 

)��7,�)��7,�)��7,�)��7,����#��4����#��4����#��4����#��4����,����8,����,����8,����,����8,����,����8,�� ���
�(
�
�*
�"�& �&5� ���!(++�5���&��
� "�8(�
��&5�!(112&� ��9� ��
��" �&� �(&�� � �����11�
�����+��
���6��
 
����

 
 

�,�����,�����,�����,������!���� ��!������!������!����� ���
�����(0�����+�������(0�����+�������(0�����+�������(0�����+�����((+� ���((+����((+����((+�� ���
�
��
��
��
���

��8+�..�
����

��8+�..�
����

��8+�..�
����

��8+�..�
��  

 
Edmund Rice Awards are presented to students displaying 
positive behaviours in line with the charism of Blessed Edmund 
Rice. 
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Edmund Rice Awards are presented to students displaying 
positive behaviours in line with the charism of Blessed Edmund 
Rice. 
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Inaugural Ballarat Cycling Classic 
Mr Matthew Taylor  
 
On Sunday February 25, students from St Patrick’s College 
competed in the inaugural running of the Ballarat Cycling Classic 
which raised funds for breast cancer research. The boys competed in 
a 100 kilometre relay around Lake Wendouree. All riders braved the 
cold and wet conditions, however all boys walked away with the 
knowledge they had completed a great accomplishment and raised 
funds to support cancer research. 
 
A Junior Team consisted of Ben Webb, Justin Toressi, Fred Lavery, 
Jake Muscat and Harry Spratling who worked hard and took turns at 
completing laps of the lake and were rewarded with a cycling jersey 
for their efforts. The Senior team consisted of only two riders, Simon 
McMaster and Andrew McNiece. The boys split the work load, 
finishing first of all the school teams entered. 
 
All riders had an exhausting day, but thoroughly enjoyed the event 
and are ready to join in any future cycling opportunities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



SPC Swimming Championships and House Swimming  
 
Week Five of the term witnessed the staging of the SPC swimming 
championships and Senior House Carnival on Monday and the Junior 
and Middle School Carnival on Wednesday.  
 
The senior carnival under a new format was successful with some 
outstanding swimmers on display. Good luck to all the boys who will 
participate in the BAS Swimming Carnival on Wednesday March 12. 
Thank you to Br Davis and the Heads of House for facilitating this 
change to the programme this year - it required cooperation on all 
fronts.  I am sure that this will be built on in 2009 and beyond and 
become a terrific event in the senior sports calendar at the College.  
 
The Junior and Middle School carnival was held in its traditional 
form on the Wednesday with much cheering and good fun had by all. 
A special thank you to all staff that made sure the event ran 
smoothly. Congratulations to all boys who participated in either the 
50m events or the 25m freestyle and novelty events. All students 
were able to participate in some activity for the day.  
 
Thanks also to the students who assisted on both of the days and to 
the senior student house leaders that were present at the Junior 
Carnival ensuring the participation stayed high. 
 

 
 
McNeil Cup and Junior Cup 
 
The McNeil Cup and Junior Tennis Cup are the major individual 
BAS tennis competition conducted each year. The College was 
represented in the senior competition by Shaun Lyle and Tom Young 
and in the juniors by Mitchell Phelps and Mitchell Taylor.  After the 
preliminary rounds on Monday, Shaun, and the two Mitchells 
progressed through to the finals on Thursday.  
 
In extremely blustery and difficult conditions for tennis Shaun Lyle 
became the first SPC student since 2003 to win the coveted McNeil 
Cup defeating Sam McDonald from Ballarat and Clarendon College 
in two sets 6/2, 6/4.  The juniors played an all St Pat’s final with 
Mitchell Phelps turning the tables on Mitchell Taylor from their 2007 
encounter winning 6/2, 6/2. There was some high spirited 
competition on the day, especially in the junior final. Both matches 
were of a very high standard considering the conditions. 
Congratulations to all three boys in making the finals and to Shaun 
and Mitchell on their respective wins.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lawn Bowls  
Mr Barry Schuurs 
 
St Patrick's College defeated Ballarat Grammar in the second round 
of Lawn Bowls. This is our second win in two rounds. In this round 
we played four new players, all from Years 7 to 9. All of these boys 
played extremely well, a very healthy sign for Lawn Bowls at St 
Patrick's in the coming years. The triple consisting of Patrick Stylus, 
Alaistair Lambert and Dimitry Makeev defeated their opponents 13 -
8. The triple of Matt Cashin, Luke Polmear and Lachlan Wood were 
also victorious with a score of 12 - 6. Excellent bowls was played by 
all of the boys on a very warm night and very quick greens. Next 
week we play Ballarat High at Webbcona who have also won their 
first two games. 
 
 
Senior Volleyball Round 3 
Mrs Fiona Carroll 
 
Once again we had a narrow loss in the Senior Volleyball 
Competition. This time is was to Ballarat Grammar, with the score 
being 3 sets to 1. The points score was very close however, with the 
totals being 63-60 points. We were without our 'talls' in Matt 
O'Sullivan and Patrick Craig, but our smaller players passed the ball 
quite well and combined to be very competitive. We still had some 
confusion on the court and our passing wasn't always accurate, but 
our players are improving in confidence, and their enjoyment of the 
game is obvious. We have two matches remaining: BCC2 and then 
Ballarat High and it would be great to finish with two wins! 
 
Our team last Wednesday included: Lachie Clydesdale, Nicholas 
Johnston, Brodie Leishman, Andrew Wallis, Tom O'Loughlin, 
Callum Boyce, Liam Brooks and Jack Ferguson. Best players were 
Lachie Clydesdale and Brodie Leishman. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Galvin Ryan Keniry Nunan 

     

Junior 618 618 696 596 

     

Senior 214 222 248 276 

     

Final 832 840 944 872 

     

     

 



From Director of Cricket  
Mr Damian McKee 
 
BAS Grand Final: St Patrick’s 10/164 defeated Ballarat 
Grammar 10/109 
The First XI completed back to back premierships with a resounding 
55 run victory over Grammar on our Main Oval. This was an 
outstanding effort given that our Captain Brad Whittaker was injured 
prior to the match and was unable to play, and our highest wicket 
taker for the season, Vice-Captain, Brad Hallam withdrew from the 
team on the eve of the match. This left Peter Colbourne with the task 
of leading the team for the first time this year in the Grand Final. 
 
Peter did everything right from the beginning, winning the toss and 
batting. Unfortunately we were in immediate trouble losing Daniel 
Nicholson, caught on the first ball of the match and Ben Nankervis 
(our run machine over the previous two matches) dismissed for four.  
At 2/6 Grammar were off to a flying start and must have been happy 
to have our highest run scorer for the season, Mathew Begbie in so 
early to face the challenge of the new ball.  Matthew combined with 
Peter Colbourne to begin to change the momentum of the match with 
a small, but time consuming partnership of twenty runs. Peter made 
10 before nicking one behind. 
 
Robert Ryan then joined Begbie and the two then started to turn the 
match our way before Robert cut a ball straight to point for 9 with the 
score on 52.  At 4/52 things again started to look grim and once again 
the Grammar bowlers must have been confident with a fresh batsmen 
at the wicket.   
 
Tom Frawley joined Mathew Begbie and their task was to see the 
evening session out without a wicket falling, and that they did!  At 
4/89 the stumps score placed the result in the balance and with only 
18 overs to bowl on Saturday, Grammar must have fancied their 
chances of drawing false shots for Tom and Matt early the next day. 
Much to their surprise Begbie and Frawley went on the front foot 
from the first ball on Saturday. Matthew’s attitude was ‘dare to win’ 
and he hit three fours in the first two overs and this changed the 
whole course of the match.  Even when Matthew holed out on the 
boundary for 60 (with the score at 5/132) we were well and truly in 
the driving seat with a score on the board for Grammar to chase. 
 
Tom Frawley batted magnificently and ran quickly between the 
wickets to compile a composed 56 not out.  We were bowled out in 
the second last over for 164. 
 
The tally certainly gave our bowlers plenty of heart as the wicket was 
keeping low as the day went on.  Josh Brown and Nick O’Brien 
opened the bowling and Josh was bowling with the wind at his back 
and with plenty of pace.  Josh and Nick ripped through Grammar’s 
top order, including the prize scalp of Ross Cresswell for 2.  At 5/18 
the match looked over.  However Tate and Morcom ‘dug in’ for a 
partnership of 25 and then Tate and Batch combined for a 28 run 
partnership.  At tea Grammar were back in the match at 6/65 with 
Tate batting beautifully. 
 
The match took another turn straight after tea when Robert Ryan 
flighted a ball that tempted Tate to hit over the off side field.  The 
ball looked to have cleared Ben Nankervis at mid off but in a last 
ditch effort, whilst running with the flight of the ball, Ben threw out 
his right hand and took a magnificent catch.  Apart from some stoic 
resistance from the lower order the match ended with Ben Hayes 
fittingly taking the final two wickets of the match and thus became 
the highest wicket taker for the year. 
 
Best Players: Matthew Begbie 60, Tom Frawley 56 not out, Josh 
Brown 4/29, Robert Ryan 2/20, Ben Hayes 2/21, Nick O'Brien 2/21. 
 
 

I am very proud of this young team and I would like to thank all of 
the players who represented the First XI this season for their 
commitment.  I would also like to thank our groundsmen, Mr Tony 
Liston, Mr Daryl Tuddenham and Mr Des Lloyd for their time and 
effort during the season. A special thanks to Lisa and Tracey in the 
kitchen; the afternoon teas this year were sensational and both ladies 
were always extremely helpful. 
 
Thanks also to the parents of our players who were very supportive 
and helpful in various roles. I can’t wait for next season! 
 
 
Second XI 25/25 BAS Grand Final 
St Patrick’s 4/215 defeated Damascus College 10/99 
 
It was a thrilling end to an undefeated season for the St Patrick’s 
College 2nd XI cricket side last Thursday night when the team 
successfully defended their title against Damascus College.  Led by 
Captain Jason McNiff, St Patrick’ s won the toss, elected to bat, and 
after the loss of an early wicket, soon began to assert their authority 
on the game with both Scott Spriggs and Josh Brown both scoring 
70’s to set up a season high score of 4 for 215 from 22 overs.  
 
Facing such an ominous total the Damascus batsmen battled hard 
however some good spells of tight bowling (particularly Dylan 
Prozzo 4 wickets, 3 maidens, 3 runs from 5 overs) and sharp fielding 
soon took it’s toll on the Damascus attack, all out for 99 runs in the 
19th over. Congratulations to all the players and supporters on a 
fantastic season – back-to-back titles! Thankyou to Mr House who 
coached the team this season. 
 
 
Junior Cricket 
Year 7 BAS Round 5 
Year 7 Green 6/119 defeated by Ballarat College 3/146. 
Best players: Peter Oakley 30 ret., Andrew Fay 22, Scott Boadle 16, 
Callum Stevens 15 and Mark McOwan who was brilliant in the field. 
 
Year 7 Blue 10/92 defeated Ballarat High 2/86. 
Nick Lowry 28 not out, Tim Ryan  1/4, Liam Cullinan 18. 
 
Athletics 
Well done to Aaron Preddy (Year 9) who finished third in the Under 
15 State 1500 metres race held recently at Olympic Park. Aaron led 
into the last lap but literally ‘ran out of legs’ to be passed close to the 
finish line. He has been training hard this season and has 
significantly improved his times over his middle distance events.  
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Boarding - Footy Jumpers for the Top End!  
 
During the holidays a number of members of the boarding team will 
be visiting the Timber Creek community as we seek to further 
strengthen our relationship with the community. If you have old 
children’s sized football jumpers at home gathering dust, please 
consider donating them to the Timber Creek community. Jumpers 
can be left at the Front Office, marked to the attention of Mr Mark 
Waddington.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Enrolment @ St Patrick's College, Year 7, 2009  
 
The College will conduct a Year 7, 2009 Information Night on 
Wednesday March 12 from 7:30 pm in the College Chapel. Families 
will be able to learn more about the exciting curricular and co-
curricular opportunities provided by the College and will be able to 
participate in a series of interactive classroom experiences in a 
variety of subject areas. To receive a 2009 Enrolment Package please 
contact Ms Caitlin Bennett on 53 311688 or 
cbennett@stpats.vic.edu.au  Please note that Year 7 2009 Enrolment 
closes on March 28, 2008.  
 
College Open Mornings   
 
Each Friday morning in February and March the College will be 
conducting tours for prospective students and their families. This is 
an ideal opportunity to see students and staff in action in a wide 
range of learning areas. Current parents are also most welcome to 
attend. To book a place on a tour please contact Ms Caitlin Bennett 
on 53 311688 or cbennett@stpats.vic.edu.au  �
 
Friends of Music 
Mrs Trish King 
 
The Friends of Music held the first meeting recently and welcomed 
the new Director of Performing Arts, Mrs Kathleen Plastow. Future 
fundraising events were discussed and the Annual Chocolate Drive 
will be happening once again in April. Each family involved in the 
Music programme will receive a box of chocolates to sell to family 
and friends for return on the first day back of Term 2 - Monday April 
20. 
 
The next Friends of Music meeting will be held on Wednesday 
March 19 at 5:00 pm, following Senior Band rehearsal. All parents 
are most welcome to attend and help support music at St Patrick’s 
College.  
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Canteen 
Canteen Roster Monday March 10 to Friday March 14. Please, if 
unable to attend phone Veronica 5335 6244, Cheryl 5339 3655 or the 
College Canteen on 5322 4481, preferably the evening before your 
rostered day.  
 
Monday March 10 
Labour Day Holiday – College Closed 
 
Tuesday March 11 
Vicki Burton, Wendy Johnson, Cathy Keem, Rhonda Robson, 
Loretta Toohey, *Wendy Dumaresq, *Kerry Fiegert. 
 
Wednesday March 12 
Kim Tibbles, Helen Cotter, Helen O’Brien, Monica Kirby,  Cheree 
Cosgriff, *Silvana Peters, *Leonie Spencer. 
 
Thursday March 13 
Sandra Jobling, Trisha Hughes, *Jo Rix, Marie Loader, Carolyn 
Tuppen, Sharyn Eva, Robyn Pavilach, *Cathy Simpson, Kerryn 
Guest. 
 
Friday March 14 
*Orla Connaughton, *Sharren Mullane, *Annemaree Wilson, 
*Sheryn Bucknall, *Anita Houlihan, *Deidre Walsh, *Debbie Jew, 
Barb Peters, *Melissa Harris, *Judi James, *Sarah Howard. 
 
*Not in attendance for the entire canteen duty 
 
 

Uniform Shop 
Please contact Annette on 5333 7486 for personal fitting 
appointments. 
 
Uniform Shop hours effective Term 2: 
Tuesday 12 - 4.00 pm 
Thursday 12- 4.00 pm 
 
In order for parents to purchase long pants, the Uniform Shop 
will also be open on Thursday April 3 from 12-5.00 pm.  
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Retreat In Daily Life 
Retreat In Daily Life will be offered to people in the Ballarat region 
in June 2008.  Please note the following dates in your diary.  June 5 - 
June 20, 2008. Details and enrolment forms will be available in 
April. Enquiries: Maureen McAloon ph: 5332 7797 email: 
maureen_mcaloon@hotmail.com; Peggy Nijam ph: 5330 2693 email: 
peggy@vic.chariot.net.au 
 
 

!��,�)�!��,�)�!��,�)�!��,�)��7���� �7�����7�����7����� ���
 
Monday March 10 
Labour Day – Public Holiday 
 
Tuesday March 11 
Year 9 Camps 
Year 10 Retreat/OHS/DAT 
VCE Outdoor and Environmental Excursion – Queenscliff 
 
Wednesday March 12 
Year 9 Camps  
VCE Outdoor and Environmental Excursion – Queenscliff  
Year 10 Retreat/OHS/DAT 
Year 7 2009 Information Night - 7.30 pm in Chapel 
BAS Swimming Carnival  
 
Thursday March 13 
Year 10 Retreat/OHS/DAT 
 
Friday March 14 
Blessing of Br R. M Miller Wing, 9.30 am  
St Patrick’s Day Mass, 11.30 am 
Blessing of Pavilion, from 5.30 pm  
 
Sunday March 16 
Palm/Passion Sunday 
 
Monday March 17 
Year 9 Camps 
 
Tuesday March 18 
Year 9 Camps 
Year 7 Information Night Bacchus Marsh – 7.30pm at St Bernard’s 
Hall 
  
Wednesday March 19 
SPC v Xavier College 
 
Thursday March 20 
End of Term 1. Students finish at 2.30 pm 
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Members of the 1st XI with Coach Mr Damian McKee – 
BAS Premiers 2007/2008.  

 


